
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WITHLACOOCHEE CHAPTER 

Sons of the American Revolution 

January 28, 2023 
 

The Executive Board Meeting of the Withlacoochee Chapter of the SAR was called to order at 11:00Am by 

Chapter President Dave Hitchcock. 

 
Members in Attendance-  EBM Members, David Hitchcock, Richard Bailey, John Cary 
Other SAR Members; Tom Hellem, Larry Sturgeon, Stephen Hohman 
Guest; Stephen Burke, Rick LaBelle 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Richard Bailey, Treasurer; 
o All the accounts have been balanced and reconciled; the income for the current period was $824.71 and the 

expenses for the current period were $746.82 for a total of $77.89   
o Any member wishing to review the accounts, please contact the treasurer after the meeting or by Phone or 

Email and the treasurer will provide the information requested. 
o Credit cards are accepted for payment of meals, dues, fees, Etc. 
o Motion to accept by John Cary, Motion 2nd, David Hitchcock, and voted to accept.  
 
Secretary’s Report – No report. 
 
Color Guard Report, Report by David Hitchcock, present Guard Commander will resign his position on Feb 11 

and Compatriot Robert Thomas will assume the position as Chairman of the Color Guard. 
 
Registrar Report – 1 application awaiting approval, 8 application awaiting completion 

 
Old Business – David Hitchcock; 
o No old business 
 
New Business – Dave Hitchcock 
o Motion was made by Stephen Hohman that the term of the Withlacoochee Chapter President be extended 
to a two (2) year term.  Discussion that followed was that because of the totally of the position, it took the 
first year to learn how to perform the functions, organization, and preparations for those functions to be and 
effective President.  The motion was seconded by John Cary, the vote was sent to the floor and the Executive 
Board voted in favor. 
  
o The next step in the process is to take the Motion to the General Meeting. 
 
Ending Comments – Dave Hitchcock 
There was considerable discussion about ways to make the General more inclusive.  Some items presented 



were the use of social media to inform the public of SAR participation in events during the past month; the 
use of news articles about the accomplishments of SAR members; and getting attending members into 
becoming more included during the meetings. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at _1:00 PM__________ 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Next EBM Saturday, February 25 2023 @ 11:00 AM 
Located at Beef O Brady’s, Horse Lake Rd. Brooksville, Fl..  

 
Next General Meeting February 11, 2023 @ 10:30 AM 

Located on 509 E Hartford St. @ Citrus Hills Country Club 
 


